 MINUTES OF MEETING 

The MAX Charter School Board of Directors
https://youtu.be/GZFKWIxWeJ0
DATE:   August 26, 2021
TIME:    9:00 A.M.
PLACE:  Virtual Meeting
Present:  Jake Giardina, Karen Chauvin, Carol “Boo” Broussard, Janice Fabregas, Dr. Al Davis, Larry Howell, Dr. Scot Rademaker, and Caitlin Stroud
Also present were Angelic Rodrigue, Danielle Hebert, Lacey Crochet, and Michelle Giardina.
Absent:  B. Aucoin, J.J.Buquet, Dr. Cleve Hill, and Dr. Steve Welsh   Note:  Catherine Jordan was unable to attend.

	AGENDA
	
	RECOMMENDATION

	1. Call to Order
	J. Giardina called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M. 
	

	2. Roll Call

	J. Giardina called the roll.
	

	3. Approval of the Minutes
	The Minutes of July 29, 2021, were presented.
	The Minutes of July 29, 2021, were accepted as presented.

	4.  Board  Training/Special Guest Presentation:
	No Report

	

	5. Teacher Representative Report


	No Report
	

	6.  Finance Report (Presented after Grant Report)

	Financial Report and Update on Insurance and Finance Matters

· D. Hebert presented the June financial statements.

· D. Hebert went over the financials.
Monthly Recap, August 26, 2021
July MFP                                             $108,626 

Other Sources                                      $  19,710  
Total July Revenue                              $128,336 

Expenses for July                                 $139,579  

Wages & Benefits                                $ 125,015                                      89.50% 

Retiree Benefits                                    $        782                                       0.60% 

July Profit/ (Loss)                                ($11,243)  

YTD Profit / (Loss)                              ($11,243)  

CY reimbursable expenses (CABAS)  $ 45,158  

Adjusted YTD Profit/ (Loss)              $ 33,915  

Operating Account                              $ 549,734  

Payroll Account                                   $        452  

Special Account –Students                  $   16,618  

Special Account -School                     $ 159,934  

                                                             $ 726,738 

Reimbursement Receivables (PY expenses) $20,421
 (Lunch & PERS) 

UPDATES:
· Emma, College of Business intern, started working at The MAX, and she is working out well.
· Budget Timeline:

· Proposed Budget due 8/30/21

· Public Notice posted on The MAX website and in paper on 9/1/21 about meeting on 9/13/21 to discuss budget

· Meeting 9/13/21 to discuss budget once before voting on it

· Adopt budget at 9/30/21 MAX Board meeting; due to LDOE on same day.

DUE TO DO:

· Super App amendments for 2021 and 2022

· Expense reimbursements for May lunch

· 2nd Quarter payroll reports

· Lunch applications

· Fiscal year-end TRSL reporting

· Budget

· Pay changes proposal for Finance Committee

Grants
Lacey Crochet reported on the following:
GRANTS IN PROGRESS
· National Comprehensive Center of Improving Literacy for Students with Disabilities

Within the application Nicholls CABAS Faculty and The Center for Dyslexia are Project Leads with The MAX identified as a key partnering K-12 school.
· Grant Funding Request:  $2,975,000 with $1,475,000 in Year 1 and the remaining $1,500,000 spread over Years 2-5 of the award periods.

Grant Submission Deadline:  September 1, 2021.

Grand Funding Announcement/Timeline:  TBD

Purpose of Program:  The purpose of the National Comprehensive Center of Improving Literacy for Students with Disabilities (Center) is to identify or develop evidence-based literacy assessment tools and professional development activities and identify evidence-based instruction, strategies, and accommodations for students at risk of not attaining full literacy skills due to a disability, including dyslexia impacting reading or writing, or development delay impacting reading, writing, language processing, comprehension, or executive functioning.  The Center will also disseminate its products and information on evidence-based literacy to families, State Educational Agencies (SEAs), Local Educational Agencies (LEAs), Regional Educational Agencies (REAs), and schools.
Pending Grant Requests

The Peltier Foundation

· Grant Focus:  To purchase medical equipment and supplies to outfit MAX with potentially lifesaving gear, which includes an Automated External Defibrillator (AED), Stop the Bleed Kits, and various other items.  The request also included provision of CPR certification/training for all faculty and staff.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

· Grant Funding Request: $7,260
Grant Funding Announcement/Timeline:  On-going grant opportunity with no timeline specified on their grant application.

OTHER MAX/NICHOLLS UPDATES
MAX/Nicholls Partnership Action Committee

· CABAS Implementation is ongoing.
· Committee meets bi-weekly to discuss progress.
MAX Transportation
Bus Lease
· B&L Transportation - $11,100/year or $1,110/month

· Bus will remain parked at their Larose facility until we obtain insurance/hire a driver.

· Once insured, B&L will need a few days to get updated registration on the bus.

Transportation Plan

· Submitted to Dr. Hypolite/LDOE along with updated Student Handbook

Insurance

· To get an insurance quote, MAX needs to have hired a bus driver.

· B & L will be included as an additional insured on the policy.

Bus Driver

· Completed the Position Advertisement

· Completed the Job Description
· Posted the position in the below locations:

· Linked In

· Nicholls Inside

· Max Website

· MAX Facebook

· LAPCS Website.

· LDOE Website/Teach Louisiana
· Daily Comet

Future Grants

Re-grouping with Principal Rodrigue and her team to begin grant development based on her assessment of school needs
Ingalls Shipyard Classroom Grants
Building & Sites Representative Report:
No Report
	B. Broussard requested that D. Hebert send a copy of the proposed budget to the Board members when finalized.
On July 28, 2021, L. Crochet emailed the Foundation for an update on Award Announcements.  She is awaiting a response.



	7. Ad-Hoc Committee/Coordinator Reports/Updates


	Ad-Hoc Committee/Coordinator Reports/Updates
Update/Progress on the Transportation Issue
L. Crochet updated this information in her report.
Update/Progress on Personnel Policy Changes

The Personnel Policy Committee did not meet as a group but is still researching the Family and Medical Leave Policy.  The new edition of the policy manual is ready to be posted.
Update/Progress on Finance/Budget Committee

Dr. Hill called a meeting of the Ad Hoc Committee to consider financial issues at MAX but because of the lack of a quorum, he had to cancel.  He spoke with Danielle and Principal Rodrigue, but due to the COVID-19 virus that affected Danielle’s family, she was not ready to help develop a proposal for the full board.
The Ad Hoc Committee will meet to discuss para-professionals pay as soon as Principal Rodrigue and Danielle gather some more information.
	

	
	Public Relations Report (See Attached Copy)
B. Broussard  reported on the following:
· Sunday, August 1, 2021... Bill Ellzey posted a very short reminder about The MAX in his column in The Courier.
· “The MAX School in Thibodaux for students with dyslexia reopens August 6.  Visit maxcharter.org or contact the Principal for further information at 985-227-9500 or arodrigue@maxcharter.org.”
· Wednesday, August 18, 2021 … The Courier published a two-page spread on the 2021 Louisiana Girls Leadership Academy housed at Nicholls State University.  This program, open to girls entering Grades 9-12, was held from June 27-30.  Chosen to attend this annual event was MAX student Ali Laiche.  Light the Torch Sponsors included MAX Charter School and Buquet Distributors Foundation.

· August 2021 … Congratulations to Chase Menendez, a former MAX student who was a 2012 “graduate” of our school!  Chase graduated from Louisiana Tech University, Ruston, LA, in Civil Engineering.  He just may be the first from The MAX to do so – according to his Uncle Jake Giardina who attended the ceremony.
	It was recommended that we focus or highlight former MAX students who have attained success or graduated from college or a trade school.
· Dr. Davis suggested that we involve the legislators and hold an informal gathering of sorts to showcase many of these success stories.


	8.  Other Reports
	Principal’s Report (See Attached Copy)

Principal A. Rodrigue reported on the following:
· Report on Search for School Counselor:
· Verified the use of ESSER Funds

· Two (2) interviews will be held this week.
· Newly Hired Teachers:
· Grades 6th – 8th ELA – Alexandria Bates

· Grades 6th – 8th Social Studies – Sarrah Gore

· Grades 6th – 8th Special Education – Madelyn Clement

· Update on Enrollment for 2021-2022 School Year

· Current enrollment is 117.
· A family of three (3) disenrolled/unenrolled due to no fully virtual option.
· Update on CABAS Implementation

· Last Observation:  All teachers are making progress.
· Weekly PLCs are being held on Tuesday.
· Update on Health and Safety

· The MAX is still under a mask mandate.
· Monthly fumigation is taking place.
· Cleaning between classes is taking place.
· Update on Transportation Plan

· Still no other applicant for bus driver has been received.
Parent Committee Report:
Caitlin Stroud reported on the following:

· Virtual PTA Meeting, in conjunction with school’s virtual Open House, was held on Tuesday, August 24, 2021, at 6:00 P.M.  Approximately seventy (70) parents or guardians attended
· PTA Officers have remained the same with the exception of Cortney Percle who resigned as PTA President.
· 2022 Race Fest – A meeting between A. Rodrigue, C. Percle, and C. Stroud has determined that the annual Race Fest should be cancelled due to COVID-19.
· A modified raffle, however, will be held.  The PTA is considering increasing the ticket price to $10 each.
	

	9.  New Board Business
	K. Chauvin suggested The MAX Board consider making plans to bring new people on the Board.
	

	10.  Motion to Go Into Executive Session 
	None needed…Dr. Rademaker’s matter has been postponed until the September MAX Board meeting.
	

	11.  Announcements
	· Our next monthly Board meeting:  Thursday, September 30, 2021
· Budget Approval  meeting:  Monday, September 13, 2021
· Remember to get your annual Ethics Training.  Go to www.ethics.la.gov .
	

	12.   Adjournment
	The meeting adjourned at 9:40 A.M. 
	Motion was made by L. Howell, seconded by Dr. A. Davis, to adjourn the meeting… Motion passed unanimously.


